

This Question Paper contains 16 printed pages.

(Part - A & Part - B)

Sl.No. **0162243**

16 (E)

(MARCH, 2019)

(New Course)

પ્રશ્ન પેપરનો સેટ નંબર જેની
સામેનું વર્તુળ OMR શીટમાં
ઘટ્ટ કરવાનું રહે છે.

Set No. of Question Paper,
circle against which is to be
darken in OMR sheet.

01

Question paper Reading 15 Minutes

Part - A : Time : 1 Hour / Marks : 50

Part - B : Time : 2 Hours / Marks : 50

(Part - A)

Time : 1 Hour]

[Maximum Marks : 50

Instructions :

- 1) There are 50 multiple choice type questions in Part - A and all of them are compulsory.
- 2) The questions are serially numbered from 1 to 50 and each carries 1 mark.
- 3) Read each question carefully, select proper alternative and answer in the O.M.R. sheet.
- 4) Separate OMR sheet is given for answering these questions. The answer of each question is to be given by darkening the circle against options (A), (B), (C), (D). Circle ● representing the most correct answer is to be darken with ball pen.
- 5) Set No. of Question Paper printed on the upper-most right side of the Question Paper, the same is to be written in the space provided in the OMR sheet and circle depicting the correct set No. is to be darken with ball pen.

■ **Select the most appropriate answers.**

- 1) Who was Hollis Meynell actually?
 - (A) the young girl
 - (B) the elderly lady
 - (C) blandford
 - (D) none of the above
- 2) According to the Chinese proverb, which is the best way to learn and understand the topic?
 - (A) hearing
 - (B) seeing
 - (C) doing
 - (D) reading

- 3) Why is the female bird dull in colour?
- (A) to attack small birds
 - (B) to save itself from hunters
 - (C) to attract male
 - (D) to collect food
- 4) The place where great saints and rishis used to live and teach is called _____.
- (A) rest house
 - (B) sarai
 - (C) arogya bhuvan
 - (D) hermitage
- 5) What is the special thing about mother managing her child?
- (A) She manages all things
 - (B) She does not get tired
 - (C) She manages her child without getting angry
 - (D) She does all things in time
- 6) Arun learnt from his teacher _____.
- (A) never to stop learning
 - (B) to do great work to become great
 - (C) to seek help of other people
 - (D) to learn from his own deeds
- 7) Which one of the following is not an advantage of the solar light?
- (A) The business will increase
 - (B) Children can study well
 - (C) The environment will not be polluted
 - (D) It is free of charge for customers

■ Select the title of the read related with the sentence.

- 8) With care and consideration, we can make our favourite festival a much safer one.
- (A) Tune up O teens
 - (B) Playing with Fire
 - (C) Our feathered friends
 - (D) Kach and Devyani
- 9) Teenagers don't like to share everything with their parents
- (A) Test of True love
 - (B) A wonderful creation
 - (C) Tune up O Teens
 - (D) Kach and Devyani
- 10) Machines are made for our comfort and service but we should never misuse them.
- (A) I Love You, Teacher
 - (B) The Human Robot
 - (C) Kach and Devyani
 - (D) Test of True Love
- 11) The girl cursed the Kumar that he would forget everything he had learnt.
- (A) A Wonderful creation
 - (B) An Interview with Arun Krishna Murthy
 - (C) Kach and Devyani
 - (D) Against the Odds

■ Select the most appropriate answers.

- 12) Which of the pictures did the girl not draw?
- (A) a one-eyed moon
 - (B) a peacock with spectacles on its eyes
 - (C) a lion talking with a cow
 - (D) a fire chariot flying in the air

13) Find out the incorrect set of rhyming words.

- (A) dear-hear
- (B) knew-you
- (C) brighter-lighter
- (D) bone-tune

14) How does the song touch the child?

- (A) like whisper in its ears
- (B) like a kiss of blessing
- (C) like wings of its dream
- (D) like a feel of mother

■ **Read the passage and answer the questions selecting the most appropriate options :**

A Warrior killed his master. He repented immediately. But the deed was done and he knew that if he was caught he would be put to death so he ran away. He reached a remote village that was separated from the rest of the world by a mountain. The murderer decided to repent for his sin by single-handedly cutting a road through the mountain to connect the village with the rest of the world.

15) The village was not _____.

- (A) connected
- (B) separated
- (C) disconnected
- (D) far

16) "The murderer decided to cut a road single-handedly". It means _____.

- (A) He would do it with the help of a single person
- (B) He would do it without anybody's help
- (C) He would do it with his single hand
- (D) He would do it without hand-work

17) 'To put to death' means _____

- (A) to kill
- (B) to save
- (C) to hunt
- (D) to die

■ **Read the passage and answer the questions selecting the most appropriate options.**

As soon as Yudhisthira uttered these words, a strange thing happened. The dog standing beside Yudhisthira took the shape of his father, Dharma. He addressed Yudhisthira, "My son, I am proud of you. You have always observed 'dharma' in your life. Even today, you have observed it. It was a kind of a test and you have been successful. Go with Indra to the heaven, you deserve it".

18) Who was the dog actually?

- (A) Yudhisthira
- (B) Indra
- (C) Dharma
- (D) Dog itself

19) What did Yudhisthira deserve?

- (A) to observe 'Dharma'
- (B) to appear in a test
- (C) to talk with Indra
- (D) to go to heaven with Indra

- Read the passage and answer the questions selecting the most appropriate options.

Abraham Lincoln was born on February 12, 1809, in Hodgenville, Kentucky, U.S. His father was a religious baptist. Although slavery was legal in Kentucky at that time, he refused to own any slaves. When Lincoln was seven years old, his family moved to Indiana. Later on, they moved to Illinois. At 22, Lincoln moved to New Salem, where he worked in a general store. He worked hard with honesty. He was sometimes called "Honest Abe" also. The nickname "Honest Abe" came from a time when he started a business that failed. Instead of running away like many people would have, he stayed and worked to pay off his debt.

- 20) Where did Abraham work?
- (A) at the railway station (B) in a general store
(C) in a school (D) in army
- 21) Which of the following sentences is correct?
- (A) Lincoln's father should have some slaves
(B) Lincoln's father had done well by not having any slave
(C) Slavery was a good thing
(D) Lincoln's father had no money to have some slaves
- 22) Which province of U.S.A. is not mentioned in the text?
- (A) Washington (B) Kentucky
(C) Illinois (D) Indiana
- 23) What was Lincoln's father?
- (A) Jew (B) Pandit
(C) Bishop (D) Baptist
- 24) Why did people call Abraham "Honest Abe"?
- (A) because that was his real name
(B) inspite of failure in business, he stayed and worked to pay off his debt
(C) his father was a noble man
(D) he ran a store

■ Read the data and answer the questions that follow :

Booklet No. :- 108799876	APL-1 Card
Ration card No. : 245679876534569	
Number of family members :- 05	
Name of the Card Holder : Mer Mehulbhai Bhanubhai	
Address : Bhadrod, Ta-Mahuva, Di-Bhavnagar	
Current shop owner's name and address : 3254, Raghubhai Karsanbhai Dabhi, near S.T. Stand, Bhadrod	
Information about Gas : L.P.G. - Yes	P.N.G. - No.
Name of the agency : Doshi Gas Agency, Mahuva	
No. of Gas connection : 134256	Note : This ration card is used only for ration.
Type of connection :- Domestic	

25) What is this data about?

- (A) an Aadhar card (B) a Voter list
(C) a Ration card (D) an Identity card

26) The information on the card says that

- (A) It can only be used for identity proof
(B) Mehulbhai's family has four members
(C) Mehulbhai has a connection of L.P.G. gas
(D) Mehulbhai has a P.N.G. connection

27) This card belongs to _____.

- (A) Karsanbhai (B) Bhanubhai
(C) Raghubhai (D) Mehulbhai

28) Having a domestic connection of gas, means _____.

- (A) Mehulbhai can use gas at home for household works only
(B) He can use gas as fuel in his vehicle
(C) He can use gas at his workshop for business purpose
(D) None of the above

■ Find out the word having the nearest meaning.

29) destroy

- (A) believe
- (B) ruin
- (C) test
- (D) deal

30) disappear

- (A) come
- (B) amaze
- (C) vanish
- (D) show

31) describe

- (A) write
- (B) divide
- (C) narrate
- (D) speak

32) faithful

- (A) loyal
- (B) betrayed
- (C) powerful
- (D) without trust

■ Select the most appropriate option to fill in the blanks :

33) Every powerful person must have some _____, too. We must identify it and use it to defeat him.

- (A) Power
- (B) Strength
- (C) Weakness
- (D) Virtue

- 34) Meet does not watch Hollywood movies. He has _____ for them.
- (A) burning desire
 - (B) strong wish
 - (C) deep longing
 - (D) strong dislike
- 35) Our P.M. has announced a new housing scheme for city area. It is called _____ development.
- (A) rural
 - (B) village
 - (C) country
 - (D) urban
- 36) Dashrath Manzi made a road across the hill and linked his _____ village to the big cities.
- (A) developed
 - (B) big
 - (C) isolated
 - (D) nice

■ Identify the function used in the sentence :-

- 37) The game - 'Jalli Kuttu' was dangerous so the government banned it.
- (A) exchanging niceties
 - (B) describing person
 - (C) showing reason and result
 - (D) talking about time
- 38) Take a Chandan stick. Rub it on a stone with water. Apply this mixture on pimples.
- (A) Describing process
 - (B) Describing action
 - (C) Making suggestion
 - (D) Reporting action

39) Please, lend me your bicycle

- (A) making request
- (B) reporting events
- (C) asking about duration
- (D) describing process

■ Select proper word/words to complete the passage meaningfully.

He refused, "I have _____ (40) _____ completed the work. I have put _____ (41) _____ best of my ideas into this model. Now this mother will heal _____ (42) _____ when she is sick. She would be able to feed a family of six members only _____ (43) _____ half a kilo of cabbage. And she would manage a child's bath, play, study, food and sleep without _____ (44) _____ irritated."

40) (A) always

(B) never

(C) some

(D) almost

41) (A) a

(B) an

(C) the

(D) none of these

42) (A) her

(B) herself

(C) himself

(D) she

43) (A) on

(B) of

(C) in

(D) at

44) (A) got

(B) gets

(C) getting

(D) to get

■ Find out the correct question to get the underlined word as answer :

45) I visited the library with a view to reading an English news paper.

- (A) How did you visit the library?
- (B) Why did you visit the library?
- (C) When did you visit the library?
- (D) With whom did you visit the library?

46) Smeet makes rangoli of flowers on Onam.

- (A) What does Smeet make?
- (B) Why does Smeet make rangoli of flowers?
- (C) When does Smeet make rangoli of flowers?
- (D) How does Smeet make rangoli of flowers?

47) I spent Five hundred rupees in shopping yesterday.

- (A) Who spent five hundred rupees in shopping yesterday?
- (B) When did you spend five hundred rupees in shopping yesterday?
- (C) How much rupees did you spend in shopping yesterday?
- (D) How many rupees did you spend in shopping yesterday?

■ Select the proper sequence for the sentence.

48) so interesting (1) / subjects like science (2) / by making it (3) / she taught (4)

- (A) 4321
- (B) 4123
- (C) 4213
- (D) 4231

49) was the environment (1) / I have supportive parents (2) / that my interest (3) / who understood (4).

- (A) 2431
- (B) 2341
- (C) 2134
- (D) 2143

50) a design of (1) / What (2) / the tailor bird is! (3) / nature (4)

- (A) 4312
- (B) 2143
- (C) 3412
- (D) 2314

16 (E)**(MARCH, 2019)****(New Course)****(Part - B)*****Time : 2 Hours]******[Maximum Marks : 50*****Instructions :**

- 1) Write in a clear hand writing.
- 2) There are four sections in Part - B of the question paper and total 1 to 28 questions are there.
- 3) All questions are compulsory. Internal options are given.
- 4) The numbers at right side represents the marks of the questions.
- 5) New section may be started on a new page of answer book.
- 6) It is advisable to maintain sequence.

SECTION - A**■ Read the passages and answer the questions :**

Lientenant Blandford did not hesitate. His fingers held 'Of Human Bondage', which was to show who he was. He thought about their relationship. "This would not be love," he decided, "but it would be something precious. It would be a friendship for which he would always be grateful".

- 1) How was Meynell to recognize Blandford? [1]
- 2) According to Blandford, their relationship was love. [1]
Say true or false.

As a result, the panchayat passed a resolution in 2008, saying that since the railway was not able to build a station for them, they would do it for themselves and with their own money! soon, an eleven member team was formed and the team started collecting money from villagers. On 7 January 2010, as a result of their efforts, the first railway station in the country on which the railway did not have to spend a single rupee; started operations.

- 3) What was the resolution of the Panchayat? [1]
- 4) What is unique about the Tajpur railway station? [1]
- 5) How many members were there in the team? [1]

Then Shukracharya taught Kach the secret mantra and asked him to come out of his stomach. Kach appeared in all his brilliance and saw his teacher lying dead. He immediately revived him with his newly learnt mantra.

6) From where did Shukracharya bring Kach back? [1]

7) How did Kach revive Shukracharya? [1]

The Chinese are generally considered the pioneers of Pyrotechnics. They are said to have developed, 'black powder' more than one thousand years ago. It took atleast two hundred years for the knowledge to spread to the west, and it was only in 1242 that an English monk, Roger Bacon revealed the formula for 'black powder'. He considered it such a dangerous substance that he wrote of it in a code language.

8) Who have developed 'black powder'? When? [1]

9) Why did Roger Bacon write of 'black powder' in a code language? [1]

10) Find out one word for - [1]
'the art of making and using fireworks' from the passage.

■ **Read the passage and answer the questions :**

You need some stress in your life! Does that surprise you? Perhaps so, but it is very true. Without stress, life would be dull and unexciting. Stress adds flavour challenge and opportunity to life. But too much stress affects our physical and mental health. In this world, many people suffer from stress, so let's learn to say 'No' to stress. While you can't live completely free of stress, you can minimize its effect. Thus we can live a healthy life.

11) What is surprising for us? [1]

- 12) What does stress add to our life? [1]
- 13) Without stress, how is life? [1]
- 14) How is stress harmful? [1]
- 15) We can live without stress. Say True or False. [1]

SECTION - B

■ **Complete the sentence using the function given in the bracket :**

- 16) There are clouds in the sky _____. (expressing possibility) [1]
- 17) Yesterday Mr. Bhal _____. (describing past event) [1]
- 18) How much milk _____ (asking about the quantity). [1]
- 19) Complete the dialogue using the function given in the brackets : [2]
- Doctor : _____ (seeking information).
- Patient : I ate Pau-bhaji last night.
- Doctor : You should not eat oily food. Take this medicine you will be alright.
- Patient : _____ (exchanging niceties).
- 20) Render into reported speech. [4]
- Rucha : Please, help me to complete this project.
- Rushil : Sorry, I am busy this time.
- Rucha : When will you be free?
- Rushil : You can call me after an hour.

SECTION - C■ **Frame the sentence using the set of words.**

21) undertake - a task. [1]

22) endangered - species - eagle. [1]

23) **Change the text as shown.** [3]

We use electricity daily. We can run many devices with it. It makes our life comfortable. We should utilize it effectively.

Start like this :-

Electricity is used by us daily.

■ **Write short notes focusing on the given questions :**

24) Ramsingh - 070 :- the human robot [3]

- What is Ramsingh - 070 programmed to do?
- Can he feel like human?
- What is his radius to be operated?
- What did Prem Chopra Command him to do?
- Did he reveal the secret and disobey his master?
- Why is he given the title 'the human robot'?

25) Dr. Mackey's views on sharing :- [3]

- What is Dr. Mackey?
- Where does he work?
- What does he believe?
- What is sharing according to him?
- What do teenagers find difficult?
- What does Dr. Mackey advise the parents?
- What should children do and understand?
- How is sharing helpful?

SECTION - D

26) Write a paragraph in about 100 words :

[6]

(A) My preparation for the Board Examination :-

[Points : Your daily routine - time table for reading and preparation - food you eat - entertainment - techniques of memorization - techniques of understanding - advice from parents and teachers - help from family, friends etc - your expectation about the result.]

OR

(B) The problems of Homemakers :-

[Points : Most important role in the family - expectations of everybody - endless work - rising early before everyone - going to bed late - no holidays - problems at home - dedication - thankless job - not respected as much as working women - wish for help and support from family members.]

OR

(C) A visit to a bird sanctuary :-

[Points : When and where - How you reached there - What did you do - variety of birds - shooting - photos - enjoyed nature - sum up.]

27) Draft an e-mail in about 30 words on behalf of Maitri Vyas to her cousin Krishiv Pandya on Kapandya@gmail.com informing him about the district level dance competition to be held at Shivshakti Hall, Bhavnagar. Maitri is going to take part in the competition.

[4]

28) Describe the picture in about 50 words :

[5]

